Potential Statement by JPNC/Ad Hoc Representative at June 2 Whole Foods Meeting

On behalf of the Jamaica Plain Neighborhood Council, I’d like to thank Whole Foods for inviting the community to this presentation.  Whether people are glad about the prospect of Whole Foods coming to our community or opposed to it, I think everyone can agree that it is remarkable (particularly in JP) that in the four months since we first learned about the lease between the Knapp Family and Whole Foods, this is the first community meeting at which representatives of Whole Foods have actually been present.  So today’s presentation is an important beginning.  But it is really just that – the beginning of a process that we as a community and we as a Neighborhood Council have been talking about and thinking about and considering and arguing over and holding meetings about since January.  

After some initial open forums on the topic, the Jamaica Plain Neighborhood Council formed in March an Ad Hoc Committee with the sole objective of looking closely at the prospect of a Whole Foods in Jamaica Plain and particularly with trying to address the concerns expressed by both pro- and anti-Whole Foods members of the community around Local and Livable Employment, Affordable Housing, traffic and parking, promoting and protecting locally-owned businesses, and access particularly by lower-income residents to affordable and healthy food.  The Committee has been looking hard at these issues – both members of the Neighborhood Council and members of the community, many of whom could not be further apart in their initial reaction to the prospect of Whole Foods coming to Hyde Square.  In the next two weeks, the Ad Hoc Committee expects to submit its report to the Neighborhood Council, and the Council will then begin planning the next steps in this process.   I am here to give the message as clearly as I can that we as a community and as a Neighborhood Council want and expect Whole Foods to be a participant in that process.  We expect Whole Foods to demonstrate its commitment to becoming a part of this community by being a friend to this community now – sitting down with representatives of the Neighborhood Council, participating in open meetings in the coming weeks and months, taking seriously the community’s concerns as well as their hopes for what a specifically-JP Whole Foods might look like and how your company and this community, working together, could address the negative impacts and enhance the community benefits of a Whole Foods in Hyde Square.  

This is not the neighborhood’s meeting, obviously – no JP group would pick First Thursday of all nights for a meeting like this – but we in the Neighborhood Council look forward to meeting with you again and talking with you soon about how we work together to move the process forward.  My name is ________________, Andrea Howley is our chair, and Steve Laferriere is the chair of our Ad Hoc Committee on this matter – please feel free to reach out to any one of us.   

